
Aldershot Lido
Parking options for the 2024 season
It is free to park in all these locations.

Overflow parking only opened on busy days

•	Lido car park overflow (110 spaces) - located at the rear of the lido grounds, and accessible from 
	 the gate at the far left of the lido car park. This overflow option was created in 2023 and originally 
	 provided around 80 spaces. For this season, the fencing has been moved slightly further inside the
	 grounds to increase the capacity by 30 spaces. This will be the first overflow option opened on 
	 busy days, with the Aldershot Park or Crematorium overflows (below) only opened if this area is full.

•	Aldershot Park overflow (60-100 spaces) - first introduced in 2021, when a gate to the park was 
	 installed to allow vehicle access to the grounds, this additional overflow option can generally be used 
	 for around 60 cars. However, if the ground is dry and no cricket is being played, capacity can be 
	 increased to 100 on certain days.

•	Aldershot Crematorium overflow (50 spaces) - The crematorium is now closed until Spring 
	 2025 for major refurbishment works. A total of 50 spaces of the 80-space car park fall outside the
	 construction site and can be made available to lido customers if required. This facility will only be
	 opened as a last resort on very hot/busy days.

Parking available every day

•	Lido car park (168 spaces) - always available on a first-come-first-served basis for visitors 
	 to Aldershot Pools and Lido.

•	Aldershot Park car park (130 spaces) - always available on a first-come-first-served basis. 
	 Also used by visitors to the park and playground, and busier if cricket, rugby or football matches
	 are being held in the park.

•	On-street parking - there are a number of streets adjacent to the lido on which visitors can park. 
	 On busy days, a significant number of vehicles visit the area, and inconsiderate parking can be an issue. 
	 Please park responsibly. On-street parking is now managed by Hampshire County Council with 
	 Enforcement Officers employed by their contractors, NSL. Residents should direct on-street parking
	 issues to parking.services@hants.gov.uk


